[image: Picture 2]
01
[bookmark: _Hlk31024550]MINUTES OF MISSOURI STATE UNIVERSITY 
COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION 
February 9, 2022

[bookmark: _Hlk31024577]The regular meeting was called to order by President Ashlyn Koontz at 4:00 PM on Zoom. The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Abbey Ranson. 

CREED
ROLL CALL: AXΩ (Y), AΔΠ (Y), AOΠ (Y), AΣA (Y), ΔZ (Y), ΓΦB (Y), ΣK (Y), ΣΣΣ (Y), ΞOI (Y)
GUESTS: None

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the 1/26/22 meeting were approved as distributed. It is motioned by AXΩ seconded by AΔΠ. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows:
Beginning balance 	1/26/2022	$97,139.11
			Revenue	$0
			Expenses	$2,976.10
Ending balance 	2/9/2022	$94,163.01


OFFICER REPORTS

President Ashlyn Koontz reported:
The Order of Omega applications opened today and will close on March 1st. This is a great opportunity to meet members apart of fraternity and sororities. Order of Omega focuses on the values of leadership and scholarship. The application is open to sophomores, juniors and seniors. I encourage you all to apply if you have a GPA of 3.2 or higher. Have a great week!

VP of Judicial Affairs Alli Hay reported:
Hello, everyone! I hope you're having a wonderful week. If you need anything, please feel free to email me! Hay429@live.missouristate.edu

VP of Administration Abbey Ranson reported:
I am working on putting together sisterhood week. Thanks to everyone for filling out the Google form. Have a good and healthy week!

VP of Recruitment Hannah Eisenbath reported: 
I hope everyone had a break. I will be holding my first meeting with recruitment chairs on February 17. Have a great rest of your week!

VP of Membership Development Annette Oliphant reported:
I have been meeting with all the new member educators and have been really enjoying getting to know each of them. I also am planning a new member day, if you have any ideas fill out the google form in the minutes. https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSds_8g1go54BI7r4BZUmibEha4yTBmtj9LnJP1nxv6E1zcUrw/viewform?usp=sf_link 

VP of Community Relations Bri Colabianchi reported: 
Hello friends happy Wednesday! Our Valentine’s Day event will be this upcoming Monday from 11-2 in the PSU. We will be selling candy grams. PHA is sponsoring the women’s medical respite so it’s for a great cause. Me and Jace will be delivering them afterwards to the sorority and fraternity houses so please come by and buy some!

VP of Academics Kate Trebing reported:
Hi everyone, happy Wednesday! Thanks to everyone who has attended my Month of the Scholar events so far, I’ve gotten a good turn out and feedback about educational events for the future. Don’t forget that we have two more for the month of February on Tuesday from 5:00-6:30. These will have an in-person, masked option in Meyer Library if you would like to attend in that way. In addition, we are starting our giveaway today! It will run from today to the next General Council where I will announce the winners. All you have to do to enter the giveaway is go to the link in the document below or in PHA’s bio and take a test to determine what kind of learner you are. In addition, there will be an option to upload a screenshot of an Instagram story template which will count as a second entry. That way, we don’t have to try and track through mentions/Instagram. At the bottom of my minutes, I have made a document that is the complete breakdown of each event that will be updated as I finalize more details, please share this with your chapters!    St. Louis Alumnae Panhellenic Association is giving away a $1000 scholarship if you went to a high school in the Greater St. Louis Area, attend a university in Missouri, and are not a newly initiated member. There are no letters of recommendation required and just a few short answer questions. I applied for this scholarship last year and was awarded it, so if you have any questions about the application let me know! The deadline is February 15th so make sure you get those applications in! You can head to their website here to apply.    If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, feel free to reach out! My email is trebing8@live.missouristate.edu. Have a great rest of your week!   https://tinyurl.com/PHAMOS 

Director of Social Awareness Chloe Mitchell reported:
Hi everyone, happy Wednesday! I hope everyone enjoyed their snow days. I will be reaching out to every chapter’s DEI chair soon for them to fill out a survey for me, if you have not sent me their contact information, please do that ASAP. I will also be hosting a safe spring break event March 8th so if the delegates please put that in their chapters calendar I would love to see everyone there! FSLSA is looking for new directors. That application will be sent out with the minutes. If you have any questions, reach out. Have a great rest of your week! Peace and love, Chloe.

Director of Marketing and PR Kat Hager reported:
Please tag @mostatepanhellenic in any of your Instagram posts or stories related to Panhellenic.

Director of Panhellenic Counselors Morgan Burkitt reported:
Hi everyone! I hope you are all having a good week! The Pi Chi application due date is being extended until Friday (February 11th) at 12 pm!! Please remind your members to apply and sign up for an interview time. If you are considering applying, I would love to meet you, and I encourage you to pursue this opportunity!

Fraternity and Sorority Life Advisor Carlye Genisio reported: 
I hope y’all had a great few snow days! I loved seeing all the pictures of the community this last week. Peer Leader Applications are out! I will make sure you have the application in the minutes. Star Awards are out so make sure to take a look at those. I Heart SAC Week is also this week and Blooming Hearts is tomorrow so don’t forget to check that out. Have a great week!

Associate Director Plaster Student Union/Director of Student Engagement Tara Benson reported: 
No Report

Fraternity and Sorority Life Graduate Assistant Madison Wesley reported:
No Report

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

Judicial Board
No Report
Membership Recruitment Committee
No Report
Community Service/Philanthropy Committee
No Report 
Public Relations Committee
No Report
New Member Education Committee
No Report
Risk Management/Standards Committee
No Report

REPORTS OF LIAISONS 
Interfraternity Council
No Report
National Pan-Hellenic Council
No Report
Student Government Association
No Report
Student Activities Council
No Report

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
	None
	
NEW BUSINESS
	2022 Budget
Relationship Statement


ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made:

Alpha Chi Omega
Hey guys! Alpha Chi is having an event this next Monday, February 14th (on Valentines Day) from 11 am to 1 pm at the AXO house. It is free and we would love all chapters to come hang out with us and get free sweets and food! It is a come and go type event and super chill. Hope to see you all there!

Alpha Delta Pi	
Hi everyone! Our Pizza with the Pi’s event has been rescheduled to Thursday, February 17 from 5-7:30 at the ADPi house, so please come out to support the RMHC. We are also tabling at the PSU for Share-a-Heart this week. Please stop by our table to donate! Hope everyone has a great week!

Alpha Omicron Pi
Hi everyone! Alpha Omicron Pi is working on COB dates and we have our Founders Day coming up!

Alpha Sigma Alpha
We have bid day this week for our new spring pledge class. Hope everyone has a great rest of their week!

Delta Zeta
No report - have a great week!

Gamma Phi Beta
Happy Wednesday! We hope everyone enjoyed the snow week, and we look forward to a great start for Greek jam practices this week!

Sigma Kappa
Hey everyone! We had our ice skating event this past weekend with Alpha Delta Pi which was super fun! We are having bid day today and we are so excited for the new members to run home! We are having a Philanthropy event within the next month and want to open the t-shirt link to all chapters to buy. We are still figuring out some details, but we are hoping to send out the information later this week! Thanks!

Sigma Sigma Sigma 
We hope everyone is having a good week.  Spring recruitment is coming to a close, our chapter had so much fun and we hope everyone else is having a good time welcoming their Spring ‘22! We are planning our Tri A Taco philanthropy event. It is on February 24th from 5-8pm. I will get more information for you all as it gets closer! We would love to have your support! Have a good week:)

Xi Omicron Iota
We just celebrated our 20th birthday! We are excited to wrap up recruitment this week.

The next meeting will be February 23, 2022 at 4pm in PSU400!  

ADJOURNMENT
Ashlyn entertains a motion to adjourn meeting. It is motioned by AXΩ seconded ΔZ.
In Favor: ALL
Opposed: None
Abstentions: None
The motion passes.

Abbey Ranson, Vice President of Administration.
Approval
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